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2016 ANNUAL CONFERENCE REPORT

FOREWORD

Dear Nebraska State Volunteer Firefighter’s Association Members, 

The Executive Board of the NSVFA is happy to present to you a copy of the NSVFA 2015-2016 Annual Report. Please take the time to review this information as well as to take a copy to your department to share with the membership. In this report you will find:
· A copy of the minutes of the Annual Conference held at Nebraska City in 2015, hosted by the Nebraska City Volunteer Fire Department.

· A list of accomplishments for the year.  
· NSVFA Officer year-end activity reports.

· The budgets for the NSVFA and Fire School.
We continue to look for ways to improve the Association including new membership software, a complete redesign of your web site and way to re-energize Annual Conference. Please help the elected officers of the NSVFA to better serve you by providing input and recommendations and know that we welcome your suggestions. 
We are happy to report that as of October 17th, 2016, the NSVFA has a membership of 6219 which represents 297 Nebraska Fire Departments.  That compares to 6937 for the same time period last year.  As of June 30, 2016, the final NSVFA membership for the 2015-2016 was 7998 members.  Our goal is to meet or exceed this number during the 2016-2017 membership term.  Please help us reach this goal by promoting the NSVFA to departments in your areas who are not members.  For the 2015-2016 term, we also mailed 835 additional newspapers for a total circulation of 8750 papers.

The E-Board including the District Directors have traveled over 22,000 miles in 2015-16 across Nebraska appearing at meetings, banquets and celebrations, and legislative hearings conducting the business of the Association.  Individual reports are available near the end of this report. The NSVFA Executive Board and Fire School Committee would like to report that with careful expenditures of your dues’ dollars, the Association remains in great shape financially. Support has been extended to the State Fire Marshall, The Nebraska Firefighters Museum and others. The NSVFA Executive Board thanks all of the members of the NSVFA, Nebraska Fire Chiefs’ Association and NSVFA Auxiliary for all their support and assistance provided this past year. We’re in this together – Fire and Rescue Serving the Heartland!
Sincerely,

Your NSVFA Board of Directors.

NSVFA Member Benefits
Nebraska Fire School: Nebraska’s biggest event for everyone in volunteer fire service in the region! 2016 saw record numbers at fire school and NSVFA members received a substantial discount on classes. The classes and comradery are second to none. Mark your calendars for May 19th - 21st! The 2017 edition of NE Fire School promises to offer even opportunities to learn and grow!
The Nebraska Firefighter newspaper: Included free with your membership YOUR newspaper is an invaluable source of news and information for Nebraska firefighters.  Please continue to support the “Firefighter” with department articles, photos and events.

Legal Counsel: NSVFA’s legal counsel is available to any member or department that needs help quickly and at no charge! They can provide a wealth of knowledge about Nebraska fire and EMS laws. Countless departments have used the NSVFA counsel for advice and direction.
Advocacy: On a local, state and national lever, NSVFA fights for the interests of ALL volunteer fire and EMS people. From the 1.9 million dollar SAFER Recruiting and Retention grant we received, the the new $250 income tax credit, to countless small issues, NSVFA is a strong, respected voice in Lincoln, Washington and could be in your community!

Communication: E-mail updates, Facebook and the office 800# (800-642-6024) keep you in touch! Timely announcements about Legislative Alerts, Training and other events and sadly deaths are shared across all platforms. In addition your NSVFA Executive Board has made reinventing the NSVFA web site a top priority in 2017 – the goal being to make nsvfa.org the place in Nebraska to turn for fire and EMS news, information and events.
NSVFA Annual Conference: The NSVFA Conference is the place to discuss the business of your association and your opportunity to have an impact on issues from education to legislation. Plus it’s a whole lot of fun! Your Executive Board is working very hard to refine, improve and energize this event. Stay tuned!
National Connections: NSVFA members and officers attend national meetings to learn the latest is the constantly changing world of fire and EMS. Considering joining us for a trip!
American Income Life:  American Income Life continues to partner with the NSVFA to bring to each member FREE a $4,000 accidental death and dismemberment coverage.  In the past ten years AIL has paid out over $224,650.00 in total claims to NSVFA members.
Provident LODD Insurance:  The LODD Line of Duty Death benefit has been increased from $1,500 to $2,000.  Four families have received LODD benefit payments in the past two years. 

Home and Auto insurance partnership with California Casualty: Established October 1, 2010, members receive great discounts AND the Association has received four $3,000 payments for royalty fees. 
ATIRAcredit Master Card: NSVFA partnered with ATIRAcredit and the NSVFA portfolio now has over 60 consumer accounts.  Credit cards with ATIRA master card are available to departments as well as to members and family members.
E BOARD ACTIVITIES AND ACCOMPLISHMENTS

OCTOBER 2015 TO OCTOBER 2016
The Executive Board of the NSVFA was involved in the following activities:

Iowa States Networking Meeting, Des Moines, IA
November 14-15, 2015

   Over 30 representatives from 7 states including 56 from Nebraska attended. Great networking!

E-Board Meeting and Fire School Committee Meeting, Grand Island
December 5, 2015

   Final Class choices and budget for 2016 Fire School.

Legislative Stance Meeting, Schuyler
January 24, 2016

   Over 40 bills introduced in the 2016 Legislature were discussed and positions on all were taken.

Senators’ Appreciation Breakfast, Lincoln
January 19, 2016 
   Amazing event! Over 70 people including 35 senators, the Governor and Lt. Governor!

NSVFA Strategic Planning Session, York
February 19, 2016

   Re-inventing Annual Conference, a new web site and membership software, increasing membership.
E-Board Meeting and Fire School Committee Meeting, Grand Island
February 20, 2016

   Final Fire School plans, Legislative progress and updates on the Executive Director Position.

NSVFA Day at the Capitol
March 9, 2016

   Over 30 people attended and most importantly over 40 Senators signed on to co-sponsor LB 886!

E-Board Meeting and Fire School Committee Meeting, Grand Island
May 18th & 20th, 2016

   Fire School details and update on the new $250 tax credit.
Fire School, Grand Island
Entire Week of May 16, 2016

   Record numbers, particularly in Intro to FF. Great job FS Committee!

E-Board Meeting and Fire School Committee Meeting, Schuyler
July 29th & 30th, 2016

   Great dinner and great plans for Conference and 2017!

Fire Prevention Proclamations – Nebraska State Capitol
Sept. 7, 2016

   Firefighters stood with the Governor and SFM Jim Heine to remind Nebraska about Fire Prevention!

Legislative Objectives Meeting, Kearney
September 17, 2016

   20+ in Kearney to debate issues. Already time to ‘capitalize’ on our success in 2016!

Nebraska Fallen Firefighters Memorial Service hosted by Dakota City FD
September 18, 2016

  Always such an honorable tribute. Dakota City did an amazing job - especially considering their losses.
6 E-Board members attend the National NVFC meeting…………………….……Sept 19th -24th 2016
  All the reports I’ve seen indicate a GREAT meeting. Anxious to hear the reports at Conference!
Individual Year End Activities Reports of the E Board members are available near the end of this report.

2015 ANNUAL MEETING AND MINUTES

NEBRASKA STATE VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER’S ASSOCIATION

133rd ANNUAL CONFERENCE

1ST GENERAL BUSINESS SESSION – 10:00 AM
OCTOBER 16, 2015
LIED LODGE AND CONFERENCE CENTER
HOSTED BY NEBRASKA CITY VOLUNTEER FIRE/RESCUE DEPARTMENT
The First General Business Session of the 133rd NSVFA Annual Conference was held on October 16, 2015, at the Lied Lodge & Conference Center, Nebraska City, Nebraska, with the Nebraska City Volunteer Fire & Rescue Department hosting the event.

President, Jim Horn, Schuyler VFD, called the assembly to order at 10:00 a.m.  NSVFA Chaplain, Todd Burpo, Imperial VFD, provided the invocation.  Nebraska City Fire Department Honor Guard presented the flags and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  President Horn asked Conference Chairperson, Ben Murry, to the podium and Mr. Murry welcomed the assembly and thanked everyone for attending.  Mr. Murry invited Alan Viox, Chief of the Nebraska City Fire Department, to the podium who also welcomed the assembly.  Chief Viox invited Nebraska City Mayor, Bryan Bequette, to the podium who welcomed the attendees to Nebraska City and gave details of the City of Nebraska City, ie. Arbor Lodge and Arbor Farm.  The mayor invited attendees to look over the historic downtown area and the many museums in the City and provided an insightful vision of what fire departments do.  Credential officials were Larry Pochop, Albion VFD and Ron Chada, North Platte VFD.  With President, Jim Horn, other NSVFA officers present were:  1st Vice President, Dell Cerny, Arnold VFD; 2nd Vice-President, Justin Scamehorn, Waco VFD; Secretary-Treasurer, William “Bill” Lundy, York VFD; Legal Advisor, James M. Egr, David City VFD; Lobbyist, Gerald Stilmock, Syracuse; District Director, Parrish Abel, Gering VFD; District Director, Ralph Quick, Sutherland VFD; District Director, Cleon Schwede, Battle Creek VFD and District Director, Joel Cerny, Linwood VFD.
President, Jim Horn, responded with a thank you to the Nebraska City Volunteer Fire & Rescue Department and other speakers for their dedicated work in hosting the conference and the honor guard for opening the conference.  President Horn then declared the Annual Conference open for business.
President Horn called Secretary-Treasurer, William “Bill” Lundy, to the podium.  Roll call of attending departments was taken by Secretary-Treasurer, Lundy, York VFD, with 45 departments answering roll call.  Mr. Lundy also reported that the NSVFA currently has 259 departments and 7,000+ members enrolled in the NSVFA.
The minutes of the 2014 Annual Conference were passed out.  Randy Vanicek, Columbus VFD, made a motion seconded by Elmer Rempe, Superior VFD, to suspend with the reading of the 2014 Annual Conference minutes and to approve as printed.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

Business of the Association:

Secretary/Treasurer, Bill Lundy, addressed the State of the Association with a PowerPoint presentation that included:

1. Membership Growth showing 7,095 registered members as of October 12, 2015, and detailed by District as:

a. District # 1

   558
b. District # 2

2,100
c. District # 3

1,266
d. District # 4

3,160
e. Associate Members
     11
f. (Also noted was 721 Non-Member Subscriptions to the Nebraska Firefighter newspaper)

2. Benefits of Membership

a. Annual Conference

b. ATIRACredit Platinum Mastercard

c. Columbia Southern University Partnership

d. Committees

e. Communications--NE Firefighter Publication, Email, Constant Contact, Verbal
f. Enterprise Rental Discounts

g. Fire School Discount

h. Insurances -- American Income Life Accidental Death/Dismemberment insurance, California Casualty Auto/Home insurance, Provident LODD insurance
i. Liaison with Nebraska Fire Chief’s Association

j. Legal Counsel

k. Legislation/Lobbying

l. National Representation

m. Nebraska Firefighter News Publication

n. Nebraska Firefighter Museum and Education Center / Memorial Garden
o. Professional Development (Fire School and Nebraska Fire Chiefs’ Association Seminars)

p. Recognition (Individual and Department Awards at Fire School) (NSVFA 25-50 year Membership Awards)

q. SAFER Grant = R&R Workshops & STRIVE
r. Scholarships ($1,000 and $750 scholarships available through NSVFA and Nebraska Fire Chief’s Association respectively)

s. State Agency Cooperation
3. NSVFA Budget:  The NSVFA E Board continues to be respectful of their fiscal responsibility to members and the NSVFA General Budget was presented which was located on pages 45-46-47 of last year’s Annual Report.
NSVFA General 2014-2015 Actual Expenditures

NSVFA Proposed 2015-2016 Budget

Receipts =             $644,725.89




Receipts =          $464,850.00

Expenses =            $720,921.59




Expenses =         $464,850.00

Over-expended      $  76,195.70



      (Includes $250,000 from SAFER Grant

(Majority caused by SAFER GRANT expenses)


        which ends in the 2016 year)
Bill Lundy concluded the State of the Association address requesting support from the assembly for the January 19, 2016, Legislative Appreciation Breakfast which will be the tenth breakfast scheduled by the NSVFA.  Details will be published at a later date.

Adapt Management

(SAFER Grant/STRIVE/R&R Workshops)

Speaker:  Shane Cuttlers (NSVFA SAFER R&R Committee Chairperson)

The SAFER Recruitment and Retention Committee was introduced by Shane Cuttlers, Raymond VFD, Chairperson.  Shane introduced committee members who are Brad Anderson, Kearney VFD; John Bomar, Madison VFD, Joel Cerny, Linwood VFD; Mark Meints, Wymore VFD; and Pat Miller, Columbus VFD.  Shane then provided SAFER grant program statistics to date.
The SAFER Grant STRIVE Program (State Tuition Reimbursement as Incentive for Volunteer Emergency Responders) Success:


Federal Share Awarded 2012:

$1,956,000.00

Federal Share Requested

$1,414,206.00

Amount Paid to Date


$1,414,206.00


Amount of Pending Payment

$0


Balance of Federal Funds

$541,594.00 (Grant ends in 2016)


Grant Performance Survey


246 Leads generated through VOLUNTEERFIREFIGHTER.ORG


405 STRIVE Participants Total (97 doing a 2nd year)


143 NE Fire Service Leaders at Recruitment & Retention Workshops

STRIVE Success

405 STRIVE Applicants/Awardees

2 year Volunteer commitment from 308 Awardees


4 year volunteer commitment from 97 Awardees


Budget Breakdown



Fall 2012 Payout

$   96,393.19



Spring 2013 Payout

$   78,309.84



Fall 2013 Payout

$ 220,209.28



Spring 2014 Payout

$ 177,690.04



Fall 2014 Payout

$ 181,930.97



Spring 2015 Payout

$ 141,226.79



Total Distributed

$ 895,760.11



Total Budgeted

$1,320,000.00 or $330,000.00/year






$424,239.90 left to distribute







(96 Participants at the full $4,000)


Fall 2015 Deadline = 93 Awardees


Last Deadline to Apply:  March 1, 2016 (only for Spring and Summer 2016 terms)


Current STRIVE Awardee Departments = 155

R&R Workshops:

Shane Cuttlers presented a slide on number of persons who had attended R&R Workshops since
2014 which totaled 83.

Current workshops are planned for November 21-22, 2015 at Norfolk and for January 23-24, 2016 at Kearney.  A June, 2016 R&R workshop will be planned for a future date in Lincoln.
Legislative Committee Report

President, Jim Horn, asked Jerry Stilmock, NSVFA Lobbyist, to the podium.  Mr. Stilmock thanked the members of the Legislative Committees of the NSVFA and the Nebraska Fire Chiefs who were Tom Hamernik, Clarkson VFD; Micheal Dwyer, Arlington VFD; Eric Rasmussen, Southeast Rural VFD; John Sing, Boys Town VFD; Joel Cerny, Linwood VFD; Bill Deremer, Utica VFD; and Don Softley, Grant VFD.

A Legislative Power Point Presentation was shown with Jerry narrating the presentation.  Noted were four NSVFA legislative bills passed.
· APPROVED May 13, 2015, LB 264 Would allow the Department of Health and Human Services, beginning December 15, 2015, to accept from an applicant for a credential education, training, or service completed by the applicant as a member of the armed forces of the United States, active or reserve, the National Guard of any state, the military reserves of any state, or the naval militia of any state toward the minimum standards for the credential. 
· APPROVED May 20, 2015 LB 657 Section 40. Agency No. 12. State Treasurer: Program No. 117.  Mutual Finance Assistance Act. MFO funding FY 2015‑16 $4,000,000 & same amount FY 2016‑17. 
· Section 84. Agency No. 21. State Fire Marshal: Program No. 340 ‑ Training Div. FY 2015‑16 total $901,174 and in FY 2016‑17 total $919,964.
· Section 175. Agency No. 51 ‑ University of Nebraska: Program No. 781‑ University Administration. There is included in the appropriation to this program for FY 2015‑16 an estimated $2,804,862 General Funds and in FY 2016‑17 the same amount, for the Nebraska Forest Service Program.
· APPROVED May 26, 2015, LB 55 amend Adjutant General's authority to spend up to $25,000 per event without state of emergency proclamation issued by the Governor from only aerial fire suppression or hazardous material response to any disaster or emergency.
· APPROVED May 27, 2015, LB 325 Would restore levy authority to fire protection districts not to exceed 10 and 1/2 cents on each $100 upon the taxable value of property subject to the levy if fire district is in a county that in the previous year had a levy of at least 40 cents or the county did not authorize any levy authority to the fire district in the previous year.
2015 Other Lobbying Activities:
LB 31 – Did Not Advance Would repeal motorcycle and moped helmet requirements.
LB 136 – General File Would make the sale, possession and use of flying lantern‑type devices a Class V misdemeanor.
LB 652 – In Committee Would adopt the 911 Emergency Services Communications Act to establish statewide governing authority and funding mechanism ensuring all Nebraskans have comparable accessibility to community for 911 emergency services.
LR 298 – Hearing Held October 2, 2015 Study EMS issues in Nebraska.  Review on next page. 
LR 298, Study of EMS Issues in the State of Nebraska
· LR 298 Study Committee = NSVFA Legislative Committee, and 2ND Vice-President, Justin Scamehorn; Lobbyist, Jerry Stilmock; Legal Counsel, Jim Egr; Kendell Brichacek, Shane Cuttlers, Scott Hlavek, Alan Viox, Brian Schlote, Dr. Joel Johnson and NEMSA Representative, Collin Warren.
· EMS Survey conducted by NSVSA using Constant Contact Email Manager Survey Tool
· 184 Responses Received and studied by committee.
· Study resulted in following actions:
· Request for legislative resolution submitted in May, 2015.

· Sponsorship by Senator Watermeier with co-sponsors, Senators Al Davis and Mark Kolterman for Legislative Hearing for LR 298.
· Committee met throughout the spring and summer to formulate stance with meetings held with Lt. Governor, Mike Foley, HHS, Farm Bureau, Nebraska Medical Association, Community Colleges, Nebraska Cattlemen, League of Nebraska Municipalities, EMS Representatives    from Cass County, Nebraska Association of County Officials, Nebraska Hospital Association, Senators and other States.
· LR 298 Hearing was held October 2 at the State Capitol with over 50 Fire, EMS, and Emergency Medical personnel in attendance.
· 26 testifiers were at the hearing which lasted 4 ½ hours.
· The senators at the hearing were surprised by the amount of interest in the hearing and the participation.
· The hearing was covered by various news media and presented in both written and video content.
The NSVFA and NEMSA supported the following six points for changes to EMS in the State of Nebraska.
1. To condense instruction time to 150 hours without compromising the standard of care.
2. Move minimum passage rate from the agency to the individual instructor.  Currently the passage rate is 70% for the entire agency with no requirement per instructor.  A sub-issue of this item would be to reduce time/steps from completion of curriculum to testing.
3. Request that part of instruction be on-line.
4. Request that jurisdiction for EMS be placed with the county with the ability that the county can pass the responsibility of jurisdiction to another entity (possibly fire districts) if both agree.
5. Meaningful incentive to volunteers, if earned.
6. Statutory change to the makeup of the State EMS Board to ensure better representation of Rural Nebraska.
How Can You Help -- Be proactive – not reactive -- How?
· Attend town meetings with your Senators
· Attend State EMS Board Meetings/EMS Forums
· Contact your Senator by phone or in writing
· Plan to attend Legislative Appreciation Breakfast – January 19, 2016
· Attend hearings on behalf of the NSVFA 
· Invite your Senator to department functions
· Toot your department’s horn – your departments are serving others – help others to support your departments.
· Participate in the Legislative Planning session today.
OFFICER and 2017 CONFERENCE HOST NOMINATIONS:

2015-2016 N.S.V.F.A. nominations for all elected positions and the 2017 Host Department were called for by President, Jim Horn.  Following three calls for nominations for each position, motions were accepted to cease nominations.  Nominations and motions are recorded in the paragraphs below:

<N.S.V.F.A. President Nominations>

Mike Stromitis, North Platte VFD, nominated Dell Cerny, Arnold VFD, for the position of President.

Dale Holbein, Lexington VFD, made a motion seconded by Eric Rasmussen, SE Rural VFD that nominations cease.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

<N.S.V.F.A. First Vice-President Nominations>

Kevin Butzke, Waco VFD, nominated Justin Scamehorn, Waco VFD, for the position of
1st Vice-President.  Brad Anderson, Kearney VFD, made a motion, seconded by Tom Hamernik, Clarkson VFD that nominations cease.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

<N.S.V.F.A. Second Vice-President Nominations>

Alvin Schroeder, Madison VFD, nominated Marlene Bomar, Madison VFD, for the position of
2nd Vice-President.  Mike Hoeft, North Platte VFD, made a motion, seconded by Mark Meints, Wymore VFD that nominations cease.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

<N.S.V.F.A. Secretary/Treasurer Nominations>

Brenda Jenny, Blair VFD, nominated Micheal Dwyer, Arlington VFD, for the position of Secretary-Treasurer.  Randy Barnes, York VFD, made a motion seconded by Eldon Moser, Yutan VFD that nominations cease.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

<N.S.V.F.A. Director # 1>

No nominations per election of 2014 Annual Conference when Parrish Abel, Gering VFD, was elected for a two year term.

<N.S.V.F.A. Director # 2>

Jeff Horn, Fullerton VFD, nominated Jim Horn, Schuyler VFD, for the position of Director of
District # 2.

Michael Fleer, Battle Creek VFD, nominated Cleon Schwede, Battle Creek VFD, for the position of Director of District # 2.
Darrell Vance, Gering VFD, made a motion, seconded by Gordon Michaelis, Wymore VFD that nominations cease.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

<N.S.V.F.A. Director # 3>

No nominations per election of 2014 Annual Conference when Ralph Quick, Sutherland VFD, was elected for a two year term.
 (Nomination Motions Continue on Page 10)

Nominations Continued:

<N.S.V.F.A. Director # 4>

Parrish Abel, Gering VFD, nominated Bill Lundy, York VFD, for the position of Director of District # 4.
Joel Cerny, Linwood VFD, made a motion seconded by Shane Cuttlers, Raymond VFD that nominations cease.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
<2017 N.S.V.F.A. Annual Conference Host Department Nominations>
Gene Beerbohm, Kearney VFD, nominated Kearney Volunteer Fire Department to host the 2017 Annual Conference.
Parrish Abel, Gering VFD, made a motion seconded by Marshall Robinson, North Platte VFD that nominations cease.  The motion passed unanimously.

Following nominations, reports from the Fire and EMS House of Delegates were called for by
President, Jim Horn:  Fire House and EMS House of Delegates reports follow on Page 11.

Fire House of Delegates Report
President, Jim Horn called for the report from the Fire House of Delegates from

1st Vice-President, Dell Cerny, who deferred the report to Jim Egr.

There were no motions from the Fire House of Delegates.
Good discussion took place on the following items:

1. How Rural Boards respond to the fire service.

2. Emergency Preparedness i.e. tornadoes, floods etc.
3. House Burns for Practices and the different aspects such as permits, EPA, Environmental Quality.

4. Kearney and Wymore have packets put together for property owners and these departments will share these packets with other departments.  Jim Egr also talked about the Department of Health.

5. It was discussed asking Jim Egr to add to his Fire School class items regarding permits and the different aspects for burns such as the DEQ and Department of Health who are getting more involved.

6. Water supply and rural water supply were discussed and what departments do for other sources.  Lagoons from cattle lots, etc. cannot be used.
7. The use of SEATs and supporting mobile bases for the SEAT were discussed.

8. The closing of roads and haz mat spills were discussed in length.  Per Mark Meints, Wymore VFD, by state statute, the only Department in the State that can permanently or long term close a road over 24 hours is by determination of the Department of Roads.  State roads must be detoured to another State road.  Everyone is pushed by the Federal government to keep roads open due to commerce because of safety and other.  If you have a particular area where you have a problem, contact Mark Meints and he will set up a meeting.
9. Letters from local Public Power Districts regarding not pulling electric meters and the liabilities associated with that have been received by fire departments.  OPPD also takes the position that you should not pull meters as there is a great possibility of being injured.  Reports need to document that the electric companies have been contacted.

EMS House of Delegates Report
President, Jim Horn, called for a report from the EMS House of Delegates from
2nd Vice-President, Justin Scamehorn.  Mr. Scamehorn reported the following:
LR 298, EMS Study hearing was on October 2, 2015.  Prior to the hearing, the following six points, approved by the NSVFA E-Board, were approved for possible legislation. (Also on page 8)
1. To condense instruction time to 150 hours without compromising the standard of care.
2. Move minimum passage rate from the agency to the individual instructor.  Currently the passage rate is 70% for the entire agency with no requirement per instructor.  A sub-issue of this item would be to reduce time/steps from completion of curriculum to testing.
3. Request that part of instruction be on-line.
4. Request that jurisdiction for EMS be placed with the county with the ability that the county can pass the responsibility of jurisdiction to another entity (possibly fire districts) if both agree.
5. Meaningful incentive to volunteers, if earned.
6. Statutory change to the makeup of the State EMS Board to ensure better representation of Rural Nebraska.
At the 1st EMS House of Delegates, a motion was made to support the above six points.

Attendees at the EMS House of Delegates were also informed about the EMS Forums that are being held across the State.  A Forum will be held tomorrow during the 2nd EMS House of Delegates.

Additional dates have been added for additional EMS Forums at Edgar and Kearney.

Announcements

President Horn issued a statement that you do not have to be a delegate to sit in on either House of Delegates and encouraged people to attend.

Ben Murry, Nebraska City Chairperson, made the following announcements to the assembly.

1. Please get your tickets for the Banquet and the Old Timers Dinner so that a count may be given to the motel. Three tickets are available for the Old Timers and there are a number of banquet tickets available.
2. Training on First Net by Bob Wilhelm, State and Local Implementation Grant Program Manager, 
will be held at 2:00pm Saturday, October 17, 2015.

3. There is a red pickup from Valentine out front that needs to be moved.

4. A photo copying the 1915 conference will be taken on the courthouse lawn after the Old Timers luncheon. Everyone is welcome to participate.

President Horn added that the voting polls are open at 8:00am and close at 11:30am on Saturday.

Committees need to prepare their reports for Saturday.

Following the announcements, President, Jim Horn, recessed the meeting at 12:10pm until 1:30pm Friday afternoon.
NEBRASKA STATE VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER’S ASSOCIATION

133rd ANNUAL CONFERENCE

1ST GENERAL BUSINESS SESSION CONTINUED – 1:34 PM

OCTOBER 16, 2015
President, Jim Horn, reconvened the 1st General Business Session at 1:34 pm, Friday afternoon, October 16, 2015, and invited comments from various groups, State Agencies and others:

Legislative Planning

It had been determined by the NSVFA E Board that a legislative planning session would be held during Annual Conference with those attending the General Business sessions.  This was led by Tom Hamernik, Chairperson of the NSVFA Legislative Committee.
Brad Anderson, Kearney VFD, asked that the NSVFA look at repealing the Bellevue bill or changing the population numbers so that departments would not have to obtain a paid Fire Chief.  He asked that legislation be considered that would either repeal the bill or make it an option regarding the paid Fire Chief rather than mandated by the state.

Shane Cuttlers, Raymond VFD, asked that legislative consideration be given to a uniformed marking system for trusses so that firefighters know what the construction is of a building when fighting a structure fire indicating that a lot of people are not aware of building types.


Questions and comments made to this suggestion included:
Joel Cerny, Linwood VFD:  Is this something that needs to be in the codes?
Jim Heine, State Fire Marshal:  To my knowledge, there is nothing that I am aware of but I will
do some research.
Jerry Stilmock, NSVFA Lobbyist:  The City of Omaha has IRC & residences so it recognizes the type of materials that can be used for trusses.  This is probably going to happen on a local level but not on a state level.
Bill Lundy, York VFD:  Another question is whether this would be floor and roof and would this be for lightweight construction?
Shane Cuttlers, Raymond VFD:  There are different markings.  Other states are starting to do this and younger firefighters do not know construction like older firefighters whose trade this was.
Jerry Stilmock, NSVFA Lobbyist, asked Joel Cerny what expenses were paid for the EMS Board.  Joel answered that all members are paid mileage and motel expenses are paid for those who travel a long distance.  Investigators who investigate violations are paid.  All items discussed during the EMS Forum meetings are being recorded and sent to EMS Board member Linda Jensen. She is compiling the list and it will ready for a special Strategic Planning Meeting sometime in February where the EMS Board will review and make a plan on what items can be addressed.  Since these EMS Forum meetings are not state recognized meetings, expenses will not be paid but the Chairperson is studying ways to pay the expenses.  The initial question at tomorrow’s forum at the EMS House of Delegates is “What do you want EMS to look like in the future?”

No other legislative issues were brought forward.  Tom Hamernik extended an invitation to the attendees that if someone thinks of other issues they would like to have looked at, to contact the Legislative Committee.  NSVFA President, Jim Horn, stated the same thing and indicated the Board will meet to discuss these ideas and other Legislative issues.
State Fire Marshal, Jim Heine
President Jim Horn invited State Fire Marshal Jim Heine to the podium.  The following are SFM Heine’s remarks.

Nebraska is currently at 37% reporting for fires.  With this statistic, one cannot tell if fires are up or down.  The agency is here to help you.  They will help you set up passwords, choose a software and work with the codes.  If a department wants grant money, they will need to use NIFIRS.  Training Division Specialists are contacting fire departments in their areas and will ask each one if they are reporting and if not, “How can we help you?  Handouts on this subject were provided from the SFM office.
Other items provided by SFM Heine were:
1.  Being a volunteer firefighter is a job.

2. There are five jobs available for every tax payer.  There are not enough people to fill these jobs resulting in the question “Are there enough people to replace firefighters who wish to retire and where is a department going to find them?”  Departments need to plan ahead.  It is proven that there are millenniums to fill these jobs but they need to be asked.
3. The State Fire Marshal’s office has six employees that could retire tomorrow.

Marshall Robinson asked what fires had to be reported on NIFIRS.  Answer:  All fires you respond to.

Bill Lundy asked if the NIFIRS software is free.  Answer:  There is some software that is free and the SFM office can help you choose which ones are best.  Iowa was in the same situation a year ago and they are now up to 65% reporting.  Dell Cerny added that his department is using the Federal NIFIRS program and it is one of the best and easiest to use.  There are drop down boxes that give you choices that are a great tool.  They give departments a 45 day window and if you haven’t had a fire, you will receive an email regarding inactivity.  At that point, you log in and report “no activity” and then the program remains active for the department to use for another 45 days.
Jim indicated that fire departments are allowed to report quarterly.

State Fire Marshal Training Manager, Alan Joos
Adding to the subject above, SFMTD Manager, Alan Joos, stated that NIFIRS reporting relates to national grants.  If you look at the trend since 2001, AFG monies have gone down each year.
Updates from the SFMTD office:

· NFA class on Dealing with Chief Officers is being held next week at Beatrice.
· Nov 7-8, 2015:  Madison Fire Department will host the NFA class, “Fire Service Culture of Safety” and this class will be repeated at the 2016 Fire School.

· January 9, 2016, in York and January 31, 2016, in Gering:  Principles of Modern Fire Attack will be instructed.  This is an 8 hour class and will not cost anything.  It teaches the concerns of new modern construction and these classes will require 100 students as the NFA classes are paid for by grants.
· In March, 2016, Chief Billie Hayes (FDIC speaker) will present a two day class which usually costs a considerable amount but he is coming to Nebraska for free.  Chief Hayes will help you develop the tools to be a leader.
SFMTD Manager Joos also stated that their office is in the process of using their first Blended Learning Firefighter I class.  Part of the class will be on line and the skills portion will be hands-on.  A student will have to pass a certain number of on-line tests or quizzes before proceeding to the hands-on class.  We believe this will address a need.
Nebraska Forest Service
Casey McCoy
Acting Wildland Fire Protection Program Leader/
Wildland Fire Training Manager
Casey McCoy, (title above) provided information regarding:

Don Westover has retired after 40 years of service to the NFS.  Don’s position is listed on the UNL website and closes in two weeks from today (October 16, 2015).  If anyone is interested, please look at the position description.  The Forest Service is hoping to have interviews in December, 2015, and the position filled in January, 2016.

FEMA indicated through a recently released infographic that Nebraska rarely has fires exceeding 300 acres.  The Forest Service does not think this is accurate.  The problem with this is that currently grants are not based on acres burned but that is likely coming so in following up with Jim Heine’s statements, departments need to show “through reporting” how many acres are burned.

SEAT program:  The SEAT program has had one single engine air tanker in Chadron with three active SEAT operations in Chadron, Valentine, and Alliance.  Another SEAT operation is under construction in Cozad.  Through the summer time SEAT was here 60 days and then extended two weeks.  SEAT flew three fires, one each in So Dakota, Wyoming and Nebraska.  Whenever the SEAT is sent out of state; that state pays the entire cost for the use of the SEAT.  The SEAT has to do a proficiency flight every two weeks which was combined with a simulated fire response this year.  It is challenging to tell the SEAT where to drop so the practice flights are used to apply this skill.  SEAT should be used as an initial attack.  Call it as soon as you receive the call.

Yellow Book Smart Phone Application:  This past year, the NFS has been building a supplement to the yellow book as an application on Smart Phones.  The application puts the plane closest to you at the top of the application and also has maps.  Casey also asked that if anyone has suggestions for the application to please contact him.

Grants:  The NFS has received three grants.  Two grants are for homeowners/landowners who are challenged by large fuels next to homesteads to help thin those fuels.  These grants will be available next summer.  The third grant is for the development of a web portal showing wildland fire risk across the state.

Wildland Fire Academy:  Is scheduled for April 2 -10, 2016, at Fort Robinson.  The NFS is planning to do twice as many classes as in the past and students do not have to stay all days.

Drones:  A question was asked regarding people using drones?  Mr. McCoy answered that it is a growing problem but drones do have a lot of potential use for the fire service.

National Volunteer Fire Council Representative and Alternate Respectively
Norman Hoeft and Joel Cerny
As compared to the NSVFA membership of approximately 7,800, the NVFC has 20,000 from all the states.  Linwood and David City are full members of the NVFC along with other Nebraska Departments.  Being a member of the NVFC in addition to the NSVFA is a good way to get more insurance and other benefits.  A NVFC letter and form is included with the initial NSVFA membership renewal packet or information is available on the NVFC web site.  Please invite your departments to become NVFC members. Joel Cerny talked about NVFC All State membership which has numerous benefits for members among which is a $10,000 insurance policy for each member.  Joel serves on the NVFC R&R Committee, Health Safety and Training Committee and EMS Work Committee.
Norman indicated that one concern of the NVFC which should be a concern to all departments is firefighter cancer due to the materials in the fires fought today.  After every fire, clean your hood.  Also keep your mask on during mop-up.  Another important topic is POB benefits.  In Nebraska we are lucky that we have the LODD & Serious Injury team that is advocating for the POB benefits.

Also reported is that Norman Hoeft, Joel Cerny and 2nd Vice President, Justin Scamehorn are attending the fall NVFC conference next week following this Conference.

In conclusion, Nebraska will host the NVFC Conference in Kearney from September 26 through October 1, 2017.

Randy Barnes
Nebraska Fire Chief’s Association President
President Barnes reported that at the Fire Chiefs meeting this morning, the grant that the Chiefs applied for and did not get was discussed.  The Fire Chiefs have decided to reorganize and work towards applying for another grant and what time would be best to ask for a grant.  The Chief’s Association is also going to partner with the SFMTD on some classes.

Ali Abler
Director of the Nebraska Firefighters Museum and Education Center
Ali Abler was introduced.  She highly encouraged everyone to come to the Museum as it has changed over the last year.  Changes include:
· Having added Wi-Fi and a projector to use in conference room

· Added a Research Library

· Updated the NSVFA Exhibit

· Added a part time staff member

· Assists departments with Research and Preservation

Museum report continued next page.
Museum Report Continued from Page 16 (Ali Abler):

Events sponsored at the Museum include:

· Firefighter Trot which will be held again April 23, 2016, at which we encourage participants to dress up.
· Movies under the Stars sponsored by the Holdrege FD.

· Fire camp for kids at which all kids got a first aid kit.  This is planned again in July, 2016.

· Smokey Bear’s Birthday, August 6 was sponsored by the Oxford Fire Department.

· Fire Prevention Fair was sponsored by the Ogallala Volunteer Fire Department on October 8.

· Night at the Museum which is scheduled  next Saturday, October 24, from 7:00pm to 9:00pm and is sponsored by the York Volunteer Fire Department and North Platte Volunteer Fire Department and Auxiliary.

These events are going to be held again in 2016.  Please see the list of events on the Museum web site:

http://www.nebraskafirefightersmuseum.com/.
Ms. Abler ended the Museum presentation speaking about the following:

· Membership at the Museum
· Rotation of exhibits

· Recreating some of the permanent exhibits

· Capital campaign in two years using a grant

· Auction Items for the museum may be given to Ali Abler

Announcements before the close of session:

President Horn listed the following items to remember:

· The Memorial service will be at 4:00pm.
· Committees need to be sure to meet and prepare their reports.
· Polls open at 8:00 am tomorrow until 11:30 am.  Write in votes must have names written on the ballot and the box checked to be counted.
There being no other comments from the NSVFA E Board or the General Session attendees, Parrish Abel, Gering Volunteer Fire Department made a motion to adjourn at 3:22 pm seconded by Kearney Fire.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
The 1st General Business session of the 133rd NSVFA Annual Conference was concluded and the 2nd General Business session will begin on Saturday, October 17, 2015, at 10:00am following the Second Session of the Fire and EMS Houses of Delegates and Nebraska Fire Chiefs’ Association meeting. 

NEBRASKA STATE VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER’S ASSOCIATION

133rd ANNUAL CONFERENCE

2nd GENERAL BUSINESS SESSION

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2015
President, Jim Horn, Schuyler VFD, called the assembly to order at 9:42 am.  Credential officials were Larry Pochop, Albion VFD and Ron Chada, North Platte VFD.  Also present were:  1st Vice President, Dell Cerny, Arnold VFD; 2nd Vice-President, Justin Scamehorn, Waco VFD; Secretary-Treasurer, William “Bill” Lundy, York VFD; Legal Advisor, James M. Egr, David City VFD, and District Directors, Parrish Abel, Gering VFD; Ralph Quick, Sutherland VFD; and Joel Cerny, Linwood VFD.  Cleon Schwede, District Director had been called away on a family emergency.
NSVFA Chaplain, Todd Burpo, Imperial VFD, provided the invocation.
Fire House of Delegates Report:

President, Jim Horn, called upon 1st Vice-President, Dell Cerny to present the Fire House of Delegates report from the 2nd session of this group.  V-President, Dell Cerny indicated that were no motions from the 2nd Session of the Fire House of Delegates.  V-President Cerny than continued to review discussion presented at the Saturday morning Fire House of Delegates.
Most discussion was again about departments cleaning up accidents and closing of highways.  Mark Meints provided information on closing of highways (see page 11) and indicated departments may contact him with questions.  Regarding cleaning up a scene, fire departments should not wash down scenes; case in point was the Hastings accident which was explained. 

Also discussed were drones at fire scenes and whether or not there is a place for drones in the fire service.  Drones are a developing situation.  The Federal government is now involved with drones around airports.
Improved communications between departments and the state patrol was indicated.

EMS House of Delegates Report:
President, Jim Horn, called upon 2nd Vice President, Justin Scamehorn and asked if there was further discussion or motions from the EMS House of Delegates.
Justin indicated EMS State Board members were at the 2nd session to conduct a EMS Community Forum, the same as has been and will be conducted at Community Forums across the state.  There was much discussion on the LR 298 six points (see page 11) and below.
1. EMS hours – Attendees do not want to lower the standard of education.  They do want to support a standard of 150 hours.
2. The second point regarding moving the passage rate from the agency to the instructor was further discussed.  Some instructors have very good passage rates and some had poor passage rates.  Some attendees indicated they had heard that the instructor can choose who can participate.  Also discussed was streamlining the testing process.

3. On-line instruction was again discussed.  (Continued Next Page)
4. Jurisdiction for EMS was reviewed.
5. A meaningful incentive for active volunteers was examined.
6. A statutory makeup change to the EMS State Board was examined and attendees were receptive to it.
From the EMS Forum, the point was made that the EMS State Board cannot be reconfigured until 2016 due to licensure.  Joel Cerny, Linwood VFD and current member of the EMS State Board explained the makeup of the 17 members.

Ron Chada, North Platte VFD asked if point # 2 could be amended to 70% of people who test?
2nd V-President, Justin Scamehorn, indicated that it should be changed and Micheal Dwyer, Arlington VFD indicated this point has been discussed a lot.  Jim Egr, NSVFA Legal Counsel, suggested to amend what has been discussed.

Motion:
Ron Chada, North Platte VFD, made a motion seconded by Eric Rasmussen, Southeast Rural VFD, to amend point # 2 from “Currently the passage rate is 70% for the entire agency to 70% of people tested.
Discussion:
Marshall Robinson, North Platte VFD:  At the end of the year, an instructor has the opportunity to pad their numbers by weeding out people.
Brenda Jenny, Blair VFD: Students need to be responsible for their success also.
Mark Meints, Wymore VFD:  Was there an instructor on the committee? <Answer>  Yes, Collin Warren.
Chadron:  Where does it say that the instructor can pick and choose their students?
<Answer> Justin Scamehorn, 2nd V-President:  I don’t think you are going to have instructors kicking students out of class as that would eliminate having a better passing rate.
Rhonda Cerny, Linwood VFD:  The agency needs to support the students to be successful.

Battle Creek:  There were some set standards when I took the class i.e.; had to attend so many classes and pass so many quizzes.
Marshall Robinson, North Platte VFD:  I took the class scoring 68% on the tests but did outstanding on the hands-on test.  The instructor did not allow me to finish, therefore increasing their pass rate. 
Eric Rasmussen, Southeast Rural VFD:  Called for the question.

Motion Vote:  The motion carried with the general assembly voting “Aye” and zero opposed.
Don Nelson, Fremont VFD:  The NSVFA is working hard across the State.  Are there any Area Representatives working with the Executive Board?  <Answer>  Justin Scamehorn, 2nd V-President, has sent emails and wrote an article in the Nebraska Firefighter and received very little response.  Cleon Schwede and Jim Horn did the same thing.  The 2nd Vice-Presidents who are responsible for Area Representatives have tried hard with all types of communications to previous area representatives and received very little response.
Jim Horn, NSVFA President: There are some very good area representatives but we have area representatives who are poor and need to be replaced but people do not want to accept this role.  It is a major problem for this Association.
Shane Cuttlers, Raymond VFD:  I would suggest contacting the poor representatives by letter and dismissing them.  <Answer> from Bill Lundy, NSVFA Secretary-Treasurer:  We don’t know who is doing a poor job unless it is reported to the office or to an Executive Board member.

Dakota City VFD:  Could you have the area representatives send a quarterly report to the office?
Jim Horn, NSVFA President:  If you can’t get them to respond, can we expect this to happen.  We will discuss this further with the Board.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Constitution and By-Laws Committee Report

The Constitution and By-Laws Committee members are Chairperson, Ron Chada, North Platte VFD; Randy Janicek, Columbus VFD; and Don Kuhl, Wakefield VFD with Jim Horn and Jim Egr as Board mentors.  We worked last year with the Executive Board regarding the Executive Director and have nothing further to report this year.
Election Committee Report

The Election Committee members Chairperson, Gregg Fear, Hershey VFD; Mark Kreikemeier, Snyder VFD; Earl Loop, Imperial VFD; Darrell “Buck” Bassett, Ogallala VFD and Leroy Nelson, South Sioux City VFD were busy at the voting polls during committee reports.  Bill Lundy is E Board mentor of the Election Committee and reported the polls close at 11:30 am this morning.  The Election Committee works hard to maintain the integrity of the election.  It is sad that there are only approximately 200 people in attendance who make the decisions for an almost 8,000 member Association.
EMS Committee Report
Presenter:  Kendell Brichacek, Linwood VFD, Chairperson

EMS Committee Chair, Kendell Brichacek, Linwood VFD, introduced the EMS Committee members; Michael Fleer, Battle Creek VFD; Rhonda Meyer, Blair VFD; Terry Janicek, Columbus VFD; Clint Rasmussen, Dakota City VFD; Brian Schlote, Plainview VFD; Renee Gregory, Sutherland VFD with Joel Cerny, Director of District # 4 as their E-Board mentor.  Chairperson Brichacek reported on the activities of the EMS Committee for the 2014-2015 term:

This year’s activities included:

· Helped with two EMS classes at the 2015 Fire School, a segmented EMS Class and a Firefighter Rehab class.  For the 2016 EMS segmented class, there is still a three hour slot available.  Please notify Kendell with your ideas for this slot.

· Helped with the EMS Sub-Committee to develop and support LR 298 testifying at the hearing.

· Attended State EMS Board meetings.

· Maintain and update the EMS page on the NSVFA web site (click on the EMS tab) to reach this page.

· Have listed the EMS Community Forum dates on the above mentioned NSVFA EMS web site page.

Fire Prevention Committee Report

Presenter:  Rhonda Cerny, Linwood VFD, Chairperson
Fire Prevention Committee Chairperson, Rhonda Cerny, introduced the Fire Prevention Committee members, Bob Tichota, Blair VFD; Thomas Modena, Gering VFD; Marshall Robinson, North Platte VFD; Jenie Maloney, Wood River VFD; with 1st V-President, Dell Cerny and 2nd V-President, Justin Scamehorn, as E Board mentors for the committee.

Rhonda Cerny (Chairperson) comments are below:

Our committee continues to be active the entire year as we promote fire prevention 365 days of the year.  We meet at the Annual Conference each year to make plans for the upcoming year.
LB 136 is one of our goals set last year to ban the sale of Chinese Floating Lanterns.  Following the hearing for this bill, it successfully was moved “Out of Committee” and we are hoping to have the bill heard on the floor in the early stages of the next legislative session.  Several communities have taken steps to enforce the ban in their towns and I feel this will be an advantage when it comes time for the senators to make a decision on this bill.

Committee members have also attended proclamation signings by the Governor at the State Capital.

Our committee members are proud to present the fire prevention awards at fire school and encourage all departments to participate.  Information will be available on the NSVFA web page.

We are busy making plans for the 2016 Fire Prevention class at the 2016 Fire School and hope to deliver another great training opportunity.  Once again, I encourage you to send a representative to the class which is a very hands-on chance to generate great fire prevention ideas.

We will continue to publish articles for the Nebraska Firefighter newspaper.

And as always, we are available to assist your department if you need any help with fire prevention ideas but please remember the importance of fire prevention.  “The easiest fire to put out is the one you prevent!”
If you have not received the “Plizza Practice Fire Prevention” pizza cutter, please contact me.

Thank you for the support we get from the NSVFA E-Board and from all the Association members.

Fire School Committee Report

Presented by Director, Pat Gould, Chadron VFD
Pat Gould introduced the Fire School Committee whose members are Eldon Moser, Yutan VFD; Rod Buethe, Gretna VFD; John Eggleston, Schuyler VFD; Jeff Horn, Fullerton VFD; Steve Rounds, Blair VFD; James Sloup, Columbus VFD; Jerry Thompson, Kearney VFD; Nick Vandenberg, David City VFD, Shop Foreman; Darrell Vance, Gering VFD, Trainee; and Larry Pochop, Albion VFD as Fire School Advisor and thanked them for all their work.  Mr. Gould also thanked Eric Rasmussen, Pete Teegerstrom, Randy Barnes and Ron Chada who volunteer their assistance at Fire School and thanked Kendell Brichacek for coordinating the EMS classes.  Thank yous were also extended to the SFM Training Division and Nebraska Forest Service for the classes they present and coordinate and for NFS vehicles that the school uses.
Using a PowerPoint presentation, Mr. Gould discussed the following:

Analysis of numbers for the 2015 Fire School:

· Registration Records in Data Base……………..……1,679
· Students……………………………………………...1,147
· Fire Departments Registered..…………………………254
· Non-Member Students………………………………...200
· Instructors.…………………………………………......145
· Vendors (74) totaling Vendor Participants of...……......272
· Vendor Tables Sold ……………………………………285
· Support Staff.……………………………………………38
· Students completing 9 or more hours………………..1,084
· Students canceling attendance from Fire School……..…77
Fonner Park/Heartland Events Center Lease:

· Rental Contract is through 2016

· Rental Fee - $4,000 with a possible increase based on the change of the Consumer Price Index each successive year.

· Rental fees include use of the new State Fair buildings which have proven a huge benefit.

· 2016 Dates = May 20 thru May 22
Fire School Committee Challenges:  
· Meals are still a major cost at Fire School.  The 2015 Fire School total lunch cost was $25,421.38.
· Finding Departments/Cities willing to donate equipment, trucks.

· Students registering for fire school have not increased with exception of 2012.
(2008 – 1,253)    (2009 – 1,247)    (2010 – 1,242)   (2011 – 1,174)   (2012 – 1,255)
(2013 – 1,196)    (2014 – 1,196)    (2015 – 1,147)
· Locating new, affordable and innovative classes to include out-of-state instructors.
· Maintaining returning classes based on funds/SFMTD budget and instructors availability.
· Nebraska Forest Service uncertainty with grants.
The Fire School Committee works very hard to use budget dollars wisely to present top notch training for departments across the State.

Fire School 2014-2015 Actual Expenditures:

Receipts = 

$231,816.00

Expenses = 

$223,651.86

Under expended =
 $   8,164.14
Fire School Proposed 2015-2016 Budget:

Receipts =

$192,050.00

Expenses =

$192,050.00
2015 Base Student Cost:
· Base costs associated with putting on the Fire School, not including instructor fees and expenses is $62.51 per student.  This includes meals, class material, lunches, building lease and more.
· K C L.A.S.T. class cost per student was $340.28.
· Live Flashover Simulator class cost per student was $201.46.
· Cost for busing was an additional $16.01 per student.
See You at the 2016 Fire School:

The NSVFA and Fire School Committee are looking forward to hosting the 79th Fire School on
May 20-21-22, 2016.

· NSVFA Member Fees remain at $110.00 per student.

· Non-Member fees increasing from $185.00 to $200.00.
· Legal Smorgasbord class fees remain the same at $55.00.

There were no questions for the Fire School Committee.
Legislative Committee Report

Presenters:  Lobbyist, Gerald Stilmock and Legislative Committee
(Year End Report given on Friday morning, October 16, 2015)
A legislative planning session was held Friday afternoon of Annual Conference with those attending the General Business session.  This was led by Tom Hamernik, chairperson of the NSVFA Legislative Committee.  

LODD/Memorial Committee Report

Presenter: Joel Cerny, NSVFA E Board Mentor for the Committee
Members of the LODD/Memorial Committee are Sarah Isaac, Kearney VFD; Angel Hinkley, Alliance VFD; and John Mauch, Scribner VFD; with Dell Cerny, 1st V-President and Joel Cerny, Director of District # 4, as mentors for the LODD/ Memorial Committee.
Albion hosted the 2015 NE Fallen Firefighters Memorial and did an outstanding job.
There are currently two vacancies on the LODD Committee for the next term.  If anyone is interested, please contact Dell Cerny.

A host department is needed for the 2016 Fallen Firefighters Memorial Service at the Museum.  If your department would like to explore this opportunity, please contact any of the E Board officers or the NSVFA office.
Recruitment and Retention Committee Report
Presenter:  Shane Cuttlers, Raymond VFD, Committee Chairperson
(Report given Friday morning, October 16, 2015)
Scholarship Committee Report
Presenter:  Mike Hoeft, NSVFA Scholarship Committee Member
Members of the NSVFA Scholarship committee are:  Chairperson, Jay Templar, Gering VFD; Randall Groetken, Dakota City VFD; Mike Hoeft, North Platte VFD; and Doug Matulka, David City VFD.  Parrish Abel is mentor.  Eric Rasmussen, Southeast VFD, on behalf of the Nebraska Fire Chiefs’ Association was also called to the podium.
Four applications for the two NSVFA/NE Fire Chiefs’ Association scholarships were received this year as opposed to none last year.

The NSVFA Scholarship Committee recommended reducing the minimum grade point average on the application from 3.0 to 2.5 allowing more people to apply for the scholarship.

Motion:

Ron Chada, North Platte VFD, made a motion seconded by Brad Anderson, Kearney VFD, to lower the grade point average from 3.0 to 2.5.
Discussion:

Eric Rasmussen, Southeast Rural VFD:  The scholarship is for good scholars.  3.0 is a B+. 
If you drop it to 2.5, that is a C.  Is this what you want on your fire departments?  

Pat Gould, Chadron VFD:  This issue was discussed in the Fire Chiefs meeting and it was voted to maintain the 3.0.

Mike Fleer, Battle Creek:  Could we hear the reason for this suggestion?
<Answer>: Mike Hoeft, North Platte VFD:  Basically, it is to get more applicants.  We eliminated two applicants this year due to this and we saw that one class could reduce the grade point average to 2.5.

Scholarship Committee Report Continued:

One person mentioned that they have a family scholarship and have the same problem.  We need to keep it to where it is meaningful to those receiving the scholarship; make those applicants worthwhile.
Parrish Abel, Gering VFD:  I have talked to Jay Templar (Current NSVFA Scholarship Committee Chairperson) about this.  Jay indicated that a higher grade point average would be looked at when comparing applications.  STRIVE uses a grade point average of 2.5.  What we are trying to do through these scholarships is to help the students get a fire science degree.

Jeff Horn, Fullerton VFD:  As a recipient of this scholarship, it made me work harder to honor the scholarship.  We should reach out to those who did not qualify and inform them that they need to work harder.

Shane Cuttlers, Raymond VFD:  A group project pulled my daughter’s grade down.  Could the application state that you prefer a 3.0 grade point average but allow for a lower average?
Motion Vote:

Following the above discussion, the motion was voted upon:

By voice, all at the general assembly voted “No” and there were no “Ayes”.  The motion did not pass.

Eric Rasmussen, Southeast Rural VFD, reminded the assembly that the next opportunity for scholarships is for three that are presented at the Les Lukert Conference.

The applications for both the NSVFA and Fire Chiefs’ Association are on line and the committees need your help.  We are talking to colleges and if you know of a young person who needs help filling out the application, please help them or contact members of either committee.

Special Recognition Committee Report

Presenter:  Marlene Bomar, Madison VFD, Chairperson
Special Recognition Committee Chairperson, Marlene Bomar, Madison VFD, introduced the committee members, Randy Barnes, York VFD; Toby Tobiasson, Hershey VFD; Dale Holbein, Lexington VFD; Paul Rasmussen, Albion VFD; and Gregg Ericksen, Holdrege VFD.  E Board mentor for this committee was Ralph Quick, Director of District # 3.  Marlene then reported on the activities of the Committee for the 2014-2015 term:

The activities of the Special Recognition Committee were:
· Met April 18, 2015 at the Lexington Fire and Rescue Station to judge the Firemanship and Heroism award letters.

· At the Nebraska State Fire School, the committee presented the Firemanship and Heroism awards and the Browning Memorial Award (to ShyAnn McMillin from Champion, Nebraska).

· A name plate with ShyAnn McMillin’s name was added to the plaque that the Michaela Woehlers family donated.

· At the NSVFA Annual Conference, our committee judged the award letters for the Ladies Auxiliary.

· At the NSVFA Annual Conference, the committee assisted in presenting the 25 and 50 year service awards.

<This concluded the NSVFA committee reports.>
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Conference Chairperson, Ben Murry, made the following announcements regarding the remaining schedule of the conference.
· The Old Timers Luncheon will be at 12:15 pm.  Following the luncheon, a photo will be taken on the north side of the Courthouse at approximately 1:40 pm.
· First Net Training is at 2:00 pm.
· The All Faiths Service and Catholic Services are at 5:00 pm.
· The banquet begins at 6:30 pm followed by the Museum auction.

Clint Rasmussen, Dakota City VFD provided a thank you on behalf of the Department and the Zalme family for the overwhelming response following Andy Zalme’s death.
There being no further business, Mike Hoeft, North Platte VFD, made a motion seconded by Randy Barnes, York VFD, to adjourn the Annual Conference at 11:04 am.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
Respectfully Submitted:
William L. Lundy, Secretary/Treasurer
2015 CONFERENCE OFFICIAL BALLOTS
<Officer Ballots>
	CANDIDATES:
	OFFICER

POSITION
	VOTES

CAST:

	Dell Cerny

Arnold VFD
	PRESIDENT
	97

	Jim Horn

Schuyler VFD
	PRESIDENT

(Write – In)
	8

	Jim Egr
David City VFD
	PRESIDENT
(Write – In)
	1

	Cleon Schwede
Battle Creek VFD
	PRESIDENT
(Write – In)
	1

	
	
	

	Justin Scamehorn
Waco VFD
	1ST VICE PRESIDENT
	111

	
	
	

	Marlene Bomar
Madison VFD
	2ND VICE

PRESIDENT
	106

	Ralph Quick

Sutherland VFD
	2ND V-PRESIDENT

(Write – In)
	1

	Parrish Abel

Gering VFD
	2ND V-PRESIDENT

(Write – In)
	1

	Pat Gould

Chadron VFD
	2ND V-PRESIDENT

(Write – In)
	1

	
	
	

	Micheal Dwyer
Arlington VFD
	SECRETARY

TREASURER
	114

	Travis Poncik

Ogallala VFD
	SECR.-TREASURER
(Write – In)
	1

	
	
	

	No Election.
Parrish Abel, Gering FD
Elected for 2 year term

2014 Conference
	DISTRICT # 1

DIRECTOR
	

	
	
	

	Jim Horn,

Schuyler VFD
	DISTRICT # 2

DIRECTOR
	31

	Cleon Schwede,

Battle Creek VFD
	DISTRICT # 2

DIRECTOR
	10

	
	
	


Election Results Continued Next Page

Election Results Continued From Previous Page

	No Election.
Ralph Quick, Sutherland FD
Elected for 2 year term

2014 Conference
	DISTRICT # 3

DIRECTOR
	

	
	
	

	Bill Lundy,
York VFD
	DISTRICT # 4

DIRECTOR
	37

	Randy Barnes,

York VFD
	DISTRICT # 4

DIRECTOR

(Write – In)
	1

	
	
	

	Kearney
Volunteer Fire Department
	2017 CONFERENCE

HOST
	115

	
	
	


This concludes the 2015 Annual Conference Election Results.

2016 Reports:

Travel log- Dell Cerny -President
2015
October 15-18:
Conference Nebraska City.                          

514 miles
November 1:

Holbrook Fire Department.                            

190 miles
November 13-15: 
Mid states planning meeting Des Moines, IA.  
808 miles
December 4-5: 
E Board & Fire School meeting GI.             
 
230 miles
December 11.: 
EMS meeting. Lincoln.                                    
428 miles
2016
January 18-19: 
Legislative breakfast.                                  

498 miles
January 22-23: 
Gering FD Banquet                                          
428 miles
January 23-24: 
NSVFA Legislative Stance meeting.                  
410 miles
February 19 -20:
Strategic planning & e board meetings.                
300 miles
March 9: 

Firefighter day at the Capitol, Lincoln.                      498 miles
March 26-27: 

Alliance banquet.                                          

368 miles
April 6: 

Fire Safety Proclamation, Lincoln.                          
498 miles
May 16-22: 

NE Fire School, Grand Island.                                
250 miles
July 21: 

Sandhills Mutual Aid meeting.                                
10 miles
July 30-31: 

E-Board Fire school meeting.                         
410 miles
September 17-18: 
Leg planning & Fallen FF Memorial      

199 miles
                                                                                              


6039 miles total
Dell Cerny
President

NSVFA

	 
	2015-2016 TRAVEL REPORT
	

	 
	Justin Scamehorn
	

	 
	  NSVFA 1st Vice President
	

	 
	
	

	Date
	Meeting
	Location

	10/2/2015
	LR289
	State Capital

	10/14/2015
	EMS Board Meeting
	Columbus Community Hospital

	10/15/2015
	NSVFA Annual Conference
	Nebraska City

	10/20/2015-10/24/2015
	NVFC Annual Conference
	Concord NC

	11/14/2015
	Midwest States Networking Meeting
	Des Moines, IA

	12/2/2015
	Tri-County Mutual Aid
	Irvington, NE

	12/4/2015
	Fire school/Eboard mtg
	Grand Island NE

	1/6/2016
	Big 8 Mutual Aid
	Stromsburg NE

	1/19/2016
	Legislative breakfast
	Lincoln, NE

	1/20/2016
	York County Mutual Aid
	Waco, NE

	1/21/2016
	Gering Awards Banquet
	Gering NE

	1/23/2016
	Retention and Recruitment Meeting
	Kearney  NE

	1/23/2016
	Schuyler Awards Banquet
	Schuyler NE

	1/24/2016
	Legislative Stance Meeting
	Schuyler  NE

	2/4/2016
	Meet Younes Convention Center, Kearney fire, Kearney tourism NVFC 2017
	Kearney  NE

	2/5/2016
	Les Lukert 
	Kearney NE
	

	2/17/2016
	Nel Net meeting
	Lincoln, NE
	

	2/18/2016
	Strategic Planning Meeting
	York, NE
	

	2/19/2016
	Eboard Meeting
	York, NE
	

	2/19/2016
	WVFD Annual Banquet
	Waco, NE
	

	3/9/2016
	First Responder Day on Capital
	Lincoln, NE
	

	3/11/2016
	Privilege of Leadership
	Grand Island NE
	

	3/12/2016
	Fairmont Fire build a burger fundraiser
	Fairmont NE
	

	3/13/2016
	Grafton pancake feed
	Grafton, NE
	

	3/18/2016
	NEMSA Conference
	Omaha, Ne
	

	3/24/2016
	Alliance Awards Banquet
	Alliance, NE
	

	4/6/2016
	Proclamation signing
	Lincoln, NE
	

	4/15/2016
	North Platte banquet
	North Platte NE
	

	4/28/2016
	Wymore celebration
	Wymore NE
	

	5/4/2015
	Met with legislatures in senate and house
	DC
	

	5/5/2016
	Attended CFSI Supper
	DC
	

	5/6/2016
	Attended NVFC Spring Meeting
	Alexandria VI
	

	5/20/2016
	Nsvfa fire school committee meeting
	Grand Island NE
	

	5/20/2016
	Nsvfa e board meeting
	Grand Island NE
	

	5/18/2016 - 5/22/2016
	NSVFA Fire school
	Grand Island NE
	

	5/20/2016
	Hastings Area Mutual Aid Meeting
	Harvard NE
	

	6/28/2016
	Conference survey cards review meeting
	Schuyler NE
	

	7/22/2016
	LODD Funeral Speck
	Dakota City NE
	

	7/28/2016
	Cass County Mutual Aid
	Greenwood NE
	

	7/29/2016
	NSVFA comment card review meeting
	Schuyler NE
	

	7/30/2016
	NSVFA fire school committee meeting
	Schuyler NE
	

	7/30/2016
	NSVFA Eboard meeting
	Schuyler NE
	

	8/6/2012
	South Sioux City Steak fry
	South Sioux City NE
	

	8/7/2016
	Northeast Association annual meeting
	Pierce NE
	

	9/12/2016
	Delivered LODD CHECK to Dakota City
	Dakota City NE
	

	9/16/2016
	Retention & recruitment finalization meeting
	York NE
	

	9/18/2016
	Software upgrade committee meeting
	Kearney NE
	

	9/18/2016
	NSVFA LODD MEMORIAL SERVICE
	firefighters Museum
	

	9/19/2016 - 9/20/2016
	National Benefits Summit
	Charleston SC
	

	9/20/2016 - 9/24/2016
	NVFC Fall meeting
	Charleston SC
	

	9/18/2016
	Utica Fire Chicken Feed
	Utica NE
	

	9/20/2016
	Clarks VFD Breakfast
	Clarks NE
	

	9/20/2016
	Schuyler pancake feed
	Schuyler NE
	

	10/20/2016 - 10/23/2016
	Schuyler pancake feed
	Schuyler NE
	

	 
	
	
	

	Listed above is the travel report I have logged for the Nebraska State Volunteer Firefighters Association during my term  10/2015 - 10/2016. It has been a pleasure serving as your 1st Vice President of the NSVFA
	


	
	              Marlene Bomar
	

	
	      NSVFA 2nd Vice President
	

	
	2015-2016 Summary of Activities
	

	
	
	

	October 27,2015
	Mid-Nebraska  Mutual Meeting
	Madison

	November 6, 2015
	Northeast Association Meeting
	Scribner

	November 7-8, 2015
	National Academy Class
	Madison

	November 13 & 14
	Network meeting
	Des Moines, Iowa

	November 15, 2015
	Gene Copple 25th Memorial
	Homer

	November 19, 2015
	Madison Annual Banquet
	Madison

	November 21 - 22
	Retention & Recruitment workshop
	Norfolk

	November 21, 2015
	Strive Grant meeting
	Norfolk

	November 24, 2015
	Elkhorn Valley Mutual Meeting
	Meadow Grove

	December 5, 2015
	Fire School & board meeting
	Grand Island

	December 6, 2015
	Pancake Breakfast
	Arlington

	December 11, 2015
	EMS Advisory Board meeting
	Lincoln

	January 5 & 7, 2016
	(2)days Haz Mat Training
	Neligh

	January 9, 2016
	Slice-RS Training
	York

	January 12, 2016
	Training Class
	Albion

	January 15, 2016
	Winter Party
	York

	January 16 & 17, 2016
	NEMSA Conference
	Kearney

	January 18, 2016
	Lancaster County Mutual Aid
	Lincoln

	January 19, 2016
	Senators Breakfast
	Lincoln

	January 20, 2016
	40/12 Mutual Aid meeting
	Pierce

	January 22, 2016
	Gering Banquet
	Gering

	January 23, 2016
	Strive Grant meeting
	Kearney

	January 23, 2016
	Schuyler Banquet
	Schuyler

	January 24, 2016
	NSVFA Stance meeting
	Schuyler

	February 13, 2016
	Fish Fry
	Snyder

	February 14, 2016
	Pancake Breakfast
	Winside

	February 19, 2016
	NSVFA Strategic planning meeting
	York

	February 19, 2016
	Northeast Association Meeting
	Snyder

	February 20, 2016
	NSVFA Fire School & Board meeting
	York

	February 23, 2016
	Mid-Nebraska Mutual Aid meeting
	Newman Grove

	February 24, 2016
	Butler County Mutual Aid meeting
	Abie

	March 9, 2016
	Cumming County Mutual Aid meeting
	Bancroft

	March 12, 2016
	Privilege of Leadership 
	Grand Island

	March 18, 2016
	GSI Res-Q-Tube demonstration
	Tilden

	March 19 & 20, 2016
	NFA Class
	Madison

	March 22, 2016
	Elkhorn Valley Mutual Meeting
	Wayne

	March 26, 2016
	Banquet and installations of Officers
	Alliance

	April 6, 2016
	Governor Ricketts signing Proclamation
	Lincoln

	April 10, 2016
	Pancake Breakfast
	Hadar

	April 16, 2016
	Banquet 
	North Platte

	April 21-23, 2016
	FDIC 
	Indianapolis, IN

	April 30, 2016
	125th Anniversary Celebration
	Wymore

	May 6, 2016
	Northeast Association Meeting
	Dodge

	May 15-22, 2016
	Fire School  
	Grand Island

	May 17, 2016
	Loup-Platte Mutual Aid
	Chapman

	May 28, 2016
	Elkhorn Valley Mutual Meeting
	Winside

	May 29, 2016
	Butler County Mutual Aid meeting
	Bellwood

	June 11 & 12, 2016
	Retention & Recruitment workshop
	Lincoln

	June 11, 2016
	Strive Grant meeting
	Lincoln

	June 20, 2016
	Lancaster County Mutual Aid
	Valparaiso

	June 22, 2016
	(LEPC) Hazmat night out
	Neligh

	June 28, 2016
	Meeting on how to improve Conference
	Schuyler

	July 19, 2016
	BBQ
	Plainview

	July 20, 2016
	York County Mutual Aid
	Benedict

	July 25, 2016
	Northeast Mutual Aid Meeting
	Rosalie

	July 26, 2016
	Elkhorn Valley Mutual Meeting
	Pierce

	July 28, 2016
	Cass County Mutual Aid meeting
	Greenwood

	July 29-30, 2016
	NSVFA Fire School & Board meeting
	Schuyler

	August 6, 2016
	Steak Fry
	South Sioux City

	August 7, 2016
	Northeast Association Meeting
	Pierce

	August 12, 2016
	Chicken Feed
	Pierce

	August 23, 2016
	Mid-Nebraska Mutual Aid meeting
	Silver Creek

	September 7, 2016
	Governor Ricketts signing Fire Prevention Proclamations
	Lincoln

	September 9, 2016
	Norfolk Fire annual appreciation supper
	Norfolk

	September 10, 2016
	Meal and Dance 
	Linwood

	September 11, 2016
	Salute to Public Safety
	Papillion

	September 14, 2016
	Pipeline Safety
	Norfolk

	September 16, 2016
	Strive Grant meeting
	York

	September 17, 2016
	NSVFA Strategic planning meeting
	Kearney

	September 18-24, 2016
	Benefit Summit/NVFC meeting
	Charleston, SC

	September 27, 2016
	Elkhorn Valley Mutual Meeting
	Battle Creek

	October 2, 2016
	Omelet Breakfast
	Clarkson

	October 2, 2016
	Pancake Breakfast
	Schuyler

	October 9, 2016
	Pancake Breakfast
	Blair

	October 15, 2016
	40/12 Training and Meeting
	Pierce

	October 20-13, 2016
	NSVFA Conference
	Norfolk


Listed above is the travel report that I have logged for the Nebraska State Volunteer Firefighters Association during my 2015-2016 term as 2nd Vice President.  It has been an honor and pleasure traveling and meeting so many dedicated First Responders.
Total miles traveled 11,850. Respectfully, Marlene Bomar 2nd Vice President, NSVFA
Micheal Dwyer 

2015-2016 Activities Report
It has been a great honor to begin the journey in the NSVFA office and across Nebraska. Meeting the men and women who dedicate their lives to serving the state and their community! The hilarious stories, the gut wrenching calls and the moving tributes have changed my understanding and vision of the work that NSVFA does. I would welcome the opportunity to visit your department or meeting. Call anytime!
I realize now that I should have done a better job of keeping track of all the trips, meetings, phone calls and e-mails, but here is a ‘brief’ synopsis. Of course I didn’t fudge on the numbers a bit!  

3,716 Phone Calls taken and returned.

7,934 E-mails read, written and filed.

4,734 Miles traveled (and enjoyed).

     42 NSVFA, Fire School, Fire Chiefs, Mutual Aid, Fire Department and 

          Legislative Meetings attended.

  132 Trips to the post office (one that didn’t end well!).

  341 Times spent searching for the sticky notes.

    92 Times pulled my hair out.

    12 Times I wanted to quit.
100+ Times I thanked God for this job and the mem and women we serve Nebraska Fire Service!
Respectfully Submitted,

Micheal Dwyer
Parrish Abel

NSVFA District 1 Director

2015-2016 Summary of Activities

10/18/15

Post Conference E-Board meeting


Nebraska City
10/27/15

EMS Forum






Kimball

10/29/15

Asst. Chief Safford’s Fundraiser



Bayard

11/4/15

Pine Ridge Mutual Aid meeting



Gordon

12/5/15

Fire school & E Board meeting



Grand Island

1/14/16

Scottsbluff County Mutual Aid meeting


Torrington

1/18/16 

Lancaster County Mutual Aid meeting


Lincoln

1/19/16

Legislative Breakfast




Lincoln

1/22/16

Awards Banquet





Gering

1/23/16

Awards Banquet





Schuyler

1/24/16

Legislative Stance meeting




Schuyler

2/3/16


Pine Ridge Mutual Aid meeting



Harrison

2/19/16

Strategic Planning Meeting




York

2/19/16

Northeast Mutual Aid meeting



Snyder

2/20/16

Fire school & E Board meeting



York

3/9/16


First responder’s morning at the Capitol


Lincoln

3/19/16

Morrill FD soup supper




Morrill

3/26/16

Alliance FD installation dinner



Alliance

4/14/16

Scottsbluff County Mutual Aid meeting

Banner County

4/16/16

Scottsbluff Rural pancake breakfast


Scottsbluff

4/26/16

Firefighter/EMT Sue Nussbaum funeral


Broadwater

5/16-19/16

Set up for fire school





Grand Island

5/17/16

Loup-Platte Mutual Aid meeting



Chapman

5/18/16

Fire school meeting





Grand Island

5/19/16

E Board meeting





Grand Island

5/20-22/16

Fire school






Grand Island

7/14/16

Scottsbluff County Mutual Aid meeting


Gering

7/30/16

Fire school & E Board meeting



Schuyler

8/3/16


Pine Ridge Mutual Aid meeting



Lakeside

9/17/16

Legislative Objective meeting



Kearney

9/18/16

Fallen Firefighter’s Memorial



Kearney

9/29/16

Shirley Reeder’s funeral




Imperial

10/13/16

Scottsbluff County Mutual Aid meeting


Lyman

10/20/16

Fire school & E Board meeting



Norfolk

10/21-22/16

Annual conference





Norfolk
Listed above is the travel report that I have logged for the Nebraska Volunteer Firefighters Association during my 2015-2016 term as District 1 Director.  It has been a pleasure traveling across our great state and meeting the many dedicated firefighters.  I have enjoyed the last four years serving as District 1 Director.  

Parrish Abel

District 1 Director

William ‘Bill’ Lundy

NSVFA District 4 Director

2015-2016 Summary of Activities

NSVFA Board members and NSVFA Membership, as your District 4 Director I have tried to make mutual aid meetings and attend functions in my District.  I know that I have not made to as many places that I would have liked to this year and hope to do better next year promoting and representing this great organization.  Please feel free to invite me to department meetings, mutual aid meetings and events that your department maybe hosting.  I look forward to serving the NSVFA in the upcoming year.

October 15–18, 2015
NSVFA Annual Conference Nebraska City

October 21, 2015
York County Mutual Aid Meeting

November 1, 2015
Waco Volunteer Fire Department Pancake Feed – Fund Raiser

November 2, 2015
TMA Meeting Irvington Fire

November 13-15, 2015
Iowa Central States Network Meeting – Des Monies

November 19, 2015
Madison VFD Awards Banquet/Dinner

January 22, 2016
Gering VFD Awards Banquet

February 19, 2016
NSVFA Planning Meeting York

February 20, 2016
NSVFA Fire School & E-Board Meeting York

February 20, 2016
Waco VFD Awards Banquet

March 5, 2016

Henderson VFD Pancake Feed – Fund Raiser

March 6, 2016

Goehner VFD Spaghetti Feed - Raiser

March 9, 2016

Volunteer Responder Day State Capital – Lincoln

March 11, 2016
Privilege to Lead – Grand Island

March 12, 2016
Fairmont VFD Build a Burger Fund Raiser

March 18, 2016
Fire School Registration Database Training – Arlington Office

March 26, 2016
Edgar VFD Awards Banquet

April 6, 2016

Big 8 Mutual Aid Meeting – Bellwood

May 16-21, 2016
Nebraska State Fire School – Grand Island

May 17, 2016

Hastings Area Mutual Aid

June 11-12, 2016
NSVFA SAFER Grant Recruitment & Retention Training – Lincoln

August 3, 2016
NSVFA Membership Database set up & Training Arlington

August 11, 2016
IM Team Level III Meeting Nebr. Emergency Ops Center, Lincoln

August 18, 2016
First Net Meeting Lincoln

August 30, 2016
First Net Conference Call

September 17, 2016
NSVFA Legislative Planning Meeting – Kearney

September 18, 2016
NSVFA Fallen Firefighter Memorial Service – Kearney

September 29, 2016
First Net Conference Call

October 2, 2016
Schuyler VFD Pancake Feed – Fund Raiser

October 5, 2016
Emergency Management Level III team meeting – Grand Island

October 5, 2016
Nebraska Pipeline Safety Training - York

October 12, 2016
First Net Conference Call review consultant hiring 

October 17-18, 2016
First Net Consultant Interviews Conference Calls

October 19, 2016
First Net Meeting - Lincoln

William “Bill” Lundy

District 4 Director NSVFA

2015-2016

N.S.V.F.A. AND NATIONAL VOLUNTEER FIRE COUNCIL

NEBRASKA DIRECTOR NORMAN E. HOEFT

SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES

Oct. 15-18 – Annual Conference NSVFA Nebraska City

Oct. 20-24 – National Volunteer Fire Council Charlotte, North Carolina

Nov. 13 – Battle Creek Northeast Meeting

Dec. 4-5 – NSVFA Meeting at Grand Island

Jan. 16 - Kearney Firefighters Museum Meeting.

Jan. 19 - Legislative Breakfast State Capital Lincoln 

Jan. 23 – Schuyler Banquet

Jan. 24 – Schuyler Legislative Stance Meeting
Jan. 27 – NVFC Conference Call

Feb. 8 – Firefighters Museum Meeting York

Feb. 19 - Northeast Nebraska Firefighters Meeting Snyder

Feb. 20 – NSVFA Board Meeting York

Feb. 21 – Firefighters Museum Meeting Kearney

March 14 – Firefighters Museum Meeting York

April 2 – Kearney Firefighters Museum Clean Up

April 16 – North Platte Fireman’s 150th Anniversary

April 30 – Wymore

May 3-5 – Washington D.C.  CFSI

May 6-8 – Washington D.C. NVFC Spring Board Meeting

May 18-22 – Nebraska State Fire School Grand Island

May 26 – Memorial Flags out at Cemeteries for DCVFD Members

June 13 – Firefighters Museum Meeting @ York 

July 1 – Dakota City Funeral

July 11 – David City Fire Meeting

July 17 – Kearney Firefighters Museum Meeting

July 29 – Schuyler NSVFA Meeting

Aug. 5-6 – Kearney Museum Smoky Bear’s Birthday

August 7 – North East Meeting @ Pierce

Aug. 8 – York Firefighters Museum Meeting

Sept. 12 – David City Fire Meeting

Sept. 17 – Kearney Firefighters Museum Meeting

Sept. 18-24 – South Carolina, 19-20 Benefits Meeting, 21-23 NVFC Meeting

Sept. 26 – York Firefighters Museum Meeting

Oct. 1 – Kearney Change Out Display at the Firefighters Museum & Executive Board Meeting
Oct. 16 – Fire Prevention Open House at David City Fire Station

Attended All  Monthly Meetings at the David City Volunteer Fire Department.

Thank you for allowing me to serve you!

Norman E. Hoeft, Director, National Volunteer Fire Council

	
	2015-2016 TRAVEL REPORT
	
	
	

	
	Joel E. Cerny
	
	
	

	
	  NSVFA's Alternate Director to the 
	
	
	

	
	National Volunteer Fire Council
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	10/14-18/2015
	Annual NSVFA Meeting
	Nebraska City
	227
	miles

	10/21-24/2015
	NVFC Fall Meeting
	Concord NC
	132
	miles

	11/2/2015
	EMS Forum
	Edgar
	234
	miles

	11/6/2015
	Northeast Association Meeting
	Scribner
	80
	miles

	11/18/2015
	Butler County Mutual Aid Meeting
	Ulysses
	68
	miles

	11/19/2015
	Madison VFD Thanksgiving meal
	Madison
	94
	miles

	11/21/2015
	Recruitment and Retention Meeting
	Norfolk
	116
	miles

	12/2/2015
	Tri Mutual Aid Meeting
	Irvington
	125
	miles

	12/4-5/2015
	Fire School & E-Board Meeting
	Grand Island
	165
	miles

	12/11/2015
	State EMS Board Meeting
	Lincoln
	132
	miles

	1/16/2016
	Scribner VFD Smoker
	Scribner
	80
	miles

	1/19/2016
	Legislative Breakfast
	Lincoln
	134
	miles

	1/22/2016
	Gering VFD annual banquet
	Gering
	791
	miles

	1/22/2016
	Recruitment and Retention Meeting
	Kearney
	246
	miles

	1/22/2016
	Schuyler VFD annual banquet
	Schuyler
	2
	miles

	1/23/2016
	Legislative stance Meeting
	Schuyler
	1
	miles

	2/5/2016
	Meet with Visitor's Bureau & firefighters
	Kearney
	246
	miles

	2/6/2016
	Recruitment and Retention Meeting
	Kearney
	0
	miles

	2/6-7/2016
	Les Lukert Conference
	Kearney
	0
	miles

	2/7/2016
	Meet with Axtell Fire chief
	Axtell
	30
	miles

	2/12/2016
	Snyder VFD Fish Fry
	Snyder
	66
	miles

	2/19/2016
	NSVFA Strategic Planning Meeting
	York
	135
	miles

	2/19/2016
	Northeast Association Meeting
	Snyder
	66
	miles

	2/20/2016
	Fire School & E-Board Meeting
	York
	135
	miles

	2/21/2016
	Bruno VFD pancake feed
	Bruno
	37
	miles

	2/24/2016
	Butler County Mutual Aid Meeting
	Abie
	29
	miles

	3/2/2016
	Axtell VFD Meeting
	Axtell
	288
	miles

	3/6/2016
	Morse Bluff VFD pancake feed
	Morse Bluff
	36
	miles

	3/12/2016
	Privilege of Leadership training
	Grand Island
	165
	miles

	3/18/2016
	Scribner VFD Fish Fry
	Scribner
	80
	miles

	3/21/2016
	State EMS Board Meeting
	Lincoln
	132
	miles

	4/8/2016
	EMS Board Meeting, going over Forum Meetings
	Lincoln
	132
	miles

	4/30/2016
	Wymore VFD 125 anniversary celebration
	Wymore
	241
	miles

	5/1/2016
	Clarkson VFD Omelet feed
	Clarkson
	44
	miles


	5/4-8/2016
	National Volunteer Fire Council Spring Meeting
	Alexandria VA
	132
	miles

	5/18-22/2016
	NE State Fire School
	Grand Island
	165
	miles

	5/20/2016
	Fire Chief Assoc. Semi Annual Meeting
	Grand Island
	0
	miles

	5/25/2016
	Butler County Mutual Aid Meeting
	Bellwood
	35
	miles 

	6/11/2016
	Recruitment and Retention Meeting
	Lincoln
	132
	miles

	6/13/2016
	State EMS Board Meeting
	Lincoln
	132
	miles

	6/18/2016
	Fire Prevention Fun Day
	Fremont Lakes
	56
	miles

	7/15/2016
	Snyder VFD Picnic in the park
	Snyder
	66
	miles

	7/28/2016
	Cass County Mutual Aid 
	Greenwood
	145
	miles

	7/29/2016
	Fire School Picnic
	Schuyler
	0
	miles

	7/30/2016
	Fire School and NSVFA Meeting
	Schuyler
	1
	mile

	8/7/2016
	Northeast Association Meeting
	Pierce
	150
	miles

	8/31/2016
	Butler County Mutual Aid Meeting
	Brainard
	66
	miles

	9/12/2016
	State EMS Board Meeting
	Lincoln
	132
	miles

	9/16/2016
	Recruitment and Retention Meeting
	York
	135
	miles

	9/17/2016
	NSVFA/NFC Legislative Goals Meeting
	Kearney
	246
	miles

	9/18/2016
	NSVFA Memorial 
	Kearney
	0
	miles

	9/19-20/2016
	Benefit Convergence
	Charleston SC
	132
	miles

	9/21-21/2016
	National Vol. Fire Council Meetings
	Charleston SC
	0
	miles

	10/2/2016
	Schuyler VFD Pancake feed
	Schuyler
	1
	miles

	10/2/2016
	Clarkson VFD Omelet feed
	Clarkson
	44
	miles

	10/20-23/2016
	Annual NSVFA Meeting
	Norfolk
	116
	miles

	
	Total Miles
	
	6375
	Miles

	
	
	
	
	


Is has been a pleasure traveling across our great state, meeting the many dedicated firefighters and EMS providers. Thank you! 
Sincerely, Joel E. Cerny

[image: image2.emf]
2016
NSVFA AND NFCA LOBBYIST, GERALD M. STILMOCK

SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES

· 199
Telephone Conferences

· 46
Written Correspondence and Memorandums

· 37
Conferences
· 100
Lobbyist Activities (Draft Testimony, Attendance at Legislative Committee 
Hearings, Conference with Senators Regarding Legislation, draft Constant 
Contact 
and Nebraska Firefighter Articles)

· Attend 2016 Annual Meeting; 2016 Fire School; and Board Meetings

During the 2016 legislative session, I participated in lobbying activities concerning different legislative bills, including: 
	LB 31
	Motorcycle helmets
	Did not advance

	LB 136
	Prohibit sale/possession/use of flying lantern devises
	Passed & Signed

	LB 490
	Provide Orders for Life-Sustaining Treatment Act (POLST)
	Did not advance

	LB 543
	Create certification for community paramedics
	Did not advance

	LB 669
	Failure to use seat belt-primary violation
	Did not advance

	LB 722
	Stroke System of Care Act
	Passed & Signed

	LB 793
	Assault on a healthcare professional
	Did not advance

	LB 836
	In the Line of Duty Compensation Act
	Did not advance

	LB 857
	Fire Chief - City of  first class
	Passed & Signed

	LB 867
	Administrative Procedure Act
	Passed & Signed

	LB 886
	Adopt the Volunteer Emergency Responders Incentive Act
	Passed & Signed

	LB 900
	Motorcycle helmet repeal and create Motorcycle Safety and Brain Injury Trust Fund
	Did not advance

	LB 913
	Facilitating Business Rapid Response to State Declared Disasters Act
	Passed & Signed

	LB 938
	Adopt the 911 Service System Act
	Passed & Signed

	LB 952
	County oversight of EMS and increase volunteers on board of EMS
	Passed & Signed

	LB 958
	Property tax relief
	Passed & Signed


	NSVFA E-BOARD BUDGET, JULY 1, 2014-JUNE 30, 2015 and JULY 1, 2015-JUNE 30, 2016 BUDGET

	
	2015-2016                   Budget
	2015-2016 Actuals
	2016-2017 Budget

	RECEIPTS
	
	
	

	Membership
	$160,000.00 
	$156,586.00 
	$161,500.00

	Annual Conference
	$4,675.00 
	$2,927.47 
	$4,250.00

	Fire School
	$34,000.00 
	$27,000.00 
	$30,000.00

	Fire Chiefs
	$1,500.00 
	$2,500.00 
	$2,500.00

	Interest
	$25.00 
	$60.06 
	$75.00

	NPAIT Sponsor Fees
	$100.00 
	$117.57 
	$100.00

	Miscellaneous
	$500.00 
	$350.00 
	$500.00

	NVFC Expense Reimbursement
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00

	Non-Member Subscriptions
	$4,500.00 
	$4,324.00 
	$4,500.00

	Shirt Sales
	$200.00 
	$0.00 
	$500.00

	TMG Financial Credit Card
	$600.00 
	$413.17 
	$400.00

	Over Payment NSVFA Dues
	$0.00 
	$336.00 
	$250.00

	Ball Insurance Awards Donations
	$3,000.00 
	$2,829.68 
	$3,000.00

	Safer Grant
	$250,000.00 
	$381,215.00 
	$150,000.00

	Corp Sponsorship Fees
	$4,000.00 
	$8,000.00 
	$7,000.00

	American Fund Investment Gains
	$0.00 
	$1,681.28 
	$2,000.00

	American Funds Investments
	
	
	$10,000.00

	Forest Service 50/50 Fire Prevention Grant
	$750.00 
	
	$750.00

	                                                      Totals
	$303,850.00
	$431,754.23 
	$377,325.00

	
	
	
	

	DISBURSEMENTS
	
	
	

	Salary
	$30,500.00
	$18,600.00
	$35,500.00

	Salary, Office
	$12,000.00
	$21,487.00
	$8,500.00

	Sec / Treas Mileage
	
	$2,844.00
	$3,250.00

	Part Time Help
	
	
	$200.00

	SS-Med Tax and Unemployment (NSVFA)
	$3,500.00
	$3,227.05
	$3,500.00

	Executive Director Hiring Expense
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	Rent
	$4,500.00
	$4,065.00
	$4,800.00

	Telephone
	$3,200.00
	$2,911.38
	$2,000.00

	Bond Insurance
	$400.00
	$750.00
	$400.00

	LODD Insurance
	$4,500.00
	$4,270.00
	$4,350.00

	Office Supplies
	$3,500.00
	$4,676.13
	$2,000.00

	Postage
	$1,500.00
	$1,906.98
	$1,500.00

	Equip Repair/Maint
	$3,000.00
	$0.00
	$1,000.00

	Officer Reimbursement
	$2,500.00
	$2,225.00
	$2,225.00

	Committee Expense
	$20,000.00
	$18,812.53
	$20,000.00

	Matching Funds for NFS Grant to Fire Prev.
	$750.00
	$775.25
	$750.00

	T-Shirts & Polos
	$1,000.00
	$0.00
	$500.00

	Class "A" Uniforms, Hat Badges, Name Tags
	$450.00
	$564.37
	$500.00

	Auditing & Tax Preration
	$1,000.00
	$825.00
	$1,000.00

	NVFC Committee Expense
	$10,000.00
	$10,714.13
	$12,000.00

	NVFC Dues / Registration
	$1,000.00
	$500.00
	$1,000.00

	Scholarship
	$1,000.00
	$1,000.00
	$1,000.00

	Lobbyist Service Contract
	$32,500.00
	$31,200.00
	$32,400.00

	Lobbyist Expenses
	$2,000.00
	$2,541.00
	$2,500.00

	NE Firefighter Museum & Memorial Garden
	$1,600.00
	$0.00
	$100.00

	Memorial/App
	$1,500.00
	$1,241.28
	$1,500.00

	Utilities
	$1,500.00
	$1,350.31
	$1,200.00

	Legal Advisor Retainer Fee
	$9,000.00
	$9,000.00
	$9,000.00

	Legal Advisor Expenses
	$1,500.00
	$1,339.76
	$1,500.00

	Benefits Conference Expenses / Registration
	$1,500.00
	$80.00
	$2,350.00

	Plaques & Awards
	$4,000.00
	$3,794.52
	$3,800.00

	Computer Software & Support
	$2,500.00
	$1,164.60
	$6,000.00

	WEB Hosting
	$600.00
	$509.98
	$2,000.00

	Legislative Education
	$3,000.00
	$1,414.39
	$1,400.00

	Safer Grant 
	$250,000.00
	$373,494.04
	$145,000.00

	Nebraska Filings Logo/ Biennial Registration
	$100.00
	$0.00
	$100.00

	Membership Refunds
	$0.00
	$284.00
	$0.00

	Transfer to Fire Chief's Fund
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	Newspaper
	$45,500.00
	$52,569.46
	$52,500.00

	Misc (Podium)
	$800.00
	$113.98
	$0.00

	American Funds Investment
	$0.00
	$0.00
	$10,000.00

	                                                       Totals
	$461,900.00
	$580,251.14
	$377,325.00


2016 Nebraska Fire School Final Report:

Fire School Details:
1747 Records in system

1249 Students in Classes
198 Non Members Enrolled in classes
1051 NSVFAS Members Enrolled in Classes 601-632
149 Instructors

263 Vendors

21 NSVFA Officers & Fire School Committee

22 Support and Registration Staff

43 Students Cancelled 


Fire School Financial Details:




     2015


2016
FS Registration NSVFA Members


$108,806.00
     $120,779.00

FS Non-Members




  $33,635.00  
       $35,515.00

FS Vendor Fees




  $15,800.00
       $15,495.00

FS Donations





     $5360.00
         $9106.00*


FS Book Advertisements



    $4,625.00
        $3,925.00


FS Credit Card Processing Fees


  [$1,586.31]
      [$1,372.68]



FS Refunds





       [$4,585]
           [$4,535]


FS Instructor Fees and Contract Classes

     [$57,776]
         [$60,605]



FS Lunches





     [$25,421]
         [$26,646]

*Dr. Osborne’s fee was completely covered by two donors – Dinsdale Auto and Pinnacle Bank, thus the Donations category seems inflated, when in fact is was a ‘wash’.

Of the 1249 students, 1010 members and 187 non-members completed classes, or a completion percentage of 96%! NSVFA continues to make good progress towards an on-line solution for registration, the goal being to have that ready for the March 1, 2017 registration opening. 

Please keep May 19th – 21st 2017 open for NE Fire School 2017

	NSVFA FIRE SCHOOL BUDGET, JULY 1, 2015 to JUNE 30, 2016 Budget and Actual# AND JULY 1, 2016 TO JUNE 30, 2017 Budget

	

	
	2015-2016
	2015-2016
	2016-2017

	RECEIPTS
	Budget
	Actuals
	Budget

	Education Assistance (Forestry)
	5,000.00
	$5,000.00
	$5,000.00

	Registrations Member
	114,025.00
	$120,779.85
	$125,000.00

	Registrations Non-Member
	40,000.00
	$35,515.00
	$37,000.00

	Legal Smorgasbord Registration Fees
	1,500.00
	$1,265.00
	$1,500.00

	Contributions
	5,000.00
	$9,106.00
	$12,000.00

	Interest from investments
	25.00
	$12.32
	$25.00

	Vendor Display Receipts
	15,000.00
	$15,495.00
	$16,000.00

	RV Parking
	500.00
	$350.18
	$800.00

	Fire Hose Sale
	1,000.00
	$132.55
	$500.00

	Miscellaneous
	500.00
	$412.67
	$500.00

	FS Book Advertising
	4,500.00
	$3,925.00
	$5,000.00

	Hall County Visitors Bureau
	2,000.00
	$2,000.00
	$2,000.00

	Corporate Sponsorships
	3,000.00
	$3,000.00
	$5,000.00

	Registration Over Payment
	0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	Credit Card Fees
	0.00
	-$1,372.80
	-$2,000.00

	Interest Gains / Losses from Investments
	0.00
	$1,737.35
	$1,500.00

	American Funds Investment
	0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	                                             TOTALS
	192,050.00
	$197,358.12
	$209,825.00

	
	
	
	

	DISBURSEMENTS
	
	
	

	Instructor Expense (Meals, Mileage, Lodging)
	12,000.00
	$7,887.09
	$8,000.00

	NSVFA Committee Expense @ Fire School
	0.00
	$19,755.34
	$19,000.00

	Noon Lunches
	28,000.00
	$26,646.76
	$26,000.00

	Fire School Committee Expense
	13,000.00
	$15,657.11
	$15,000.00

	Hose
	1,000.00
	$2,234.55
	$2,000.00

	Class Room Material & Demo
	4,500.00
	$4,558.98
	$3,000.00

	Lodging Expense Fire School
	0.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	Tables
	2,000.00
	$2,751.98
	$0.00

	Fuel for Burns (propane)
	1,500.00
	$1,497.40
	$1,500.00

	Diesel Fuel Trucks & Misc
	1,500.00
	$290.28
	$1,500.00

	Fonner Park
	4,500.00
	$4,130.00
	$4,300.00

	Misc Facility Expense Trash/Toilets
	2,200.00
	$3,394.84
	$2,300.00

	RV Parking
	500.00
	$350.18
	$500.00

	Part Time Help Payroll 
	2,000.00
	$175.00
	$200.00

	Office Supplies
	800.00
	$24.29
	$400.00

	Registration Material 
	1,000.00
	
	$1,000.00

	Program Book
	4,000.00
	$1,799.41
	$1,800.00

	Printing & Fire School Reg. Materials
	1,200.00
	$1,071.26
	$1,500.00

	NSVFA General Funds - Support Payment
	32,000.00
	$30,000.00
	$30,000.00

	Hall of Fame
	150.00
	$0.00
	$150.00

	Memorial Expense
	100.00
	$0.00
	$100.00

	Insurance
	4,500.00
	$4,368.00
	$4,500.00

	Bus Service
	4,000.00
	$3,350.00
	$3,600.00

	Clothing Allowance
	300.00
	$145.00
	$300.00

	Travel to Other Schools
	1,000.00
	$0.00
	$1,000.00

	Office Equipment (Computers - Printers)
	500.00
	$250.00
	$2,500.00

	Museum
	6,000.00
	$6,135.00
	$6,000.00

	Postage
	1,000.00
	$448.23
	$500.00

	Instructor Fees
	
	$5,606.00
	$6,000.00

	Contract Classes 
	20,000.00
	$17,119.96
	$18,000.00

	Registration Refunds
	5,500.00
	$2,985.00
	$3,000.00

	Cash School
	600.00
	$0.00
	$0.00

	SFM Training Support (Rooms)
	15,000.00
	$13,036.00
	$14,000.00

	MISC Expense
	500.00
	$747.90
	$500.00

	Support Staff Additional Workers
	3,500.00
	$953.02
	$1,000.00

	Fire School Investment
	0.00
	$0.00
	$10,000.00

	                                     Totals
	174,350.00
	$177,368.58
	$189,150.00
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